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The Board of County Commissioners, in 
cooperation with the Citrus County School 
Board, are submitting grant applications for 
the ñSafe Routes to Schoolsò sidewalk pro-
gram through the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT). This program has 
been inactive for several years, but funding 

has been given in 
Fiscal Years 
2018, 2019, and 
possibly 2020. 
This grant fund-
ing covers 100% 
of design, con-

struction, and construction inspection pro-
vided federal procurement rules are fol-
lowed.  

The sidewalks being submitted for funding 
consideration are Forest Ridge Elementary 
(N. Forest Ridge Blvd. from C.R. 486 to W. 
Beverly Drive) and Pleasant Grove Ele-
mentary (from elementary school to S.R. 
44). These sidewalks are the highest rank-
ing Citrus County school area sidewalks on 
the Hernando-Citrus Metropolitan Planning 
Organization (MPO)  Transportation Alter-
native List. The County is highly interested 

in applying for these grants in order to ad-
vance the unfunded Countyôs Transporta-
tion Alternative list of Priority Projects. Alt-
hough there is a tight timeline to complete 
the application process, an outside engi-
neering firm under agreement with the 
BOCC is being utilized to provide desired 
route specifications and probable cost. 

How Do I Find Out More 
Information? 

Citrus County Schools staff are working 
closely with the County to ensure the high-
est level of coordination for these projects 
and to allow for public comment. Commit-
tee meetings have been scheduled for the 
following times: 

Pleasant Grove Elementary-March 7 at 
5:15 pm in the Media Center. 

Forest Ridge Elementary-March 17 at 4:30 
pm in the Media Center. 

Please contact the School Board at 726-
1931 for questions or more information on 
these meetings. 

Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 

information or if you have 

questions 

 

Tobey Phillips, 

Public Information  

Officer 

tobey.phillips@citrusbocc.com 

(352) 527-5484 

Visit us on the web at 

www.citrusbocc.com 

www.facebook.com/

CitrusCountyBOCC 

twitter@citrusbocc 

Mission Statement 

Citrus County Government 

will be a value-driven  

organization dedicated to 

responsive citizen service by 

providing quality programs, 

services and facilities to 

build a strong community 

and promote the best quality 

of life for our citizens. 

Trivia Question 

How many lighted intersections 
does the County maintain? 

 
Answer given in April Edition 

 

Answer from January Edition: 
If you have an even address, what days are 

you allowed to water the lawn? 

Thursday and/or Sunday 

Commissioner Kitchen participated in the Groundbreaking Ceremony of the 
Duke Energy combined-cycle natural gas plant on March 2. The  new plant 
is expected to be operating by Spring 2018. For more information on the 

gas plant, please visit www.duke-energy.com/citrusnaturalgas 

BOCC Approves School Sidewalk   
Grant Applications 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us


 

 

Our Road Maintenance Department is called 
to action on everything from patching pot-
holes, correcting drainage problems, road 
signage, maintaining bridges, and much 
more! We appreciate their hard work!  

Service Requests 
 for February = 271 

Over 25 people participated in the Farm tour on Friday, 
January 22 as part of AGRItunity 2015. The picture above 
shows participants at M&B Dairy. Tours were also con-
ducted at Arbor Trails in Inverness and Copp Winery in 
Crystal River. All three agricultural businesses are local 

and shared their best practices with citizens. 

5th Annual Golf for Meals               

Tournament 
 

The 5th Annual Golf for Meals Tournament will be held on Saturday, 

March 19 at the Crystal River Golf Club to benefit the Meals on 

Wheels program who provides nutrition to Citrus County seniors. 

Registration begins at 8:00 am, with a shotgun start at 9:00 am. Reg-

istration fee is $60 per person with a four person scramble format. 

Prizes for Closest to the Pin and Hole-In-One will be given, and lunch 

is included. Sponsorship opportunities are available. Please call 527-

5975 for registration or sponsor-

ship information.  

 

As a direct result of funds raised 

from the Golf for Meals Tourna-

ment in 2015, Meals on Wheels 

was able to provide 1,442 meals 

for local seniors. Currently there 

is a waiting list for seniors who 

would benefit from receiving 

Meals on Wheels services.  

 

 

 

Community Champions Week 

March 21-24 
If you are interested in volunteering during ñCommunity Cham-

pions Weekò for the Meals on Wheels program to see what this 

program is all about, please contact Roberta Lawrence            

at 527-5976. 

  

 

 

 

CALENDAR REQUESTS 

www.facebook.com/
CitrusCountyBOCC 

February 10 post Meals on  
Wheels Program in need of volunteer      
drivers. Please call 527-5975                         

for more information. 

258 people reached 

To view full               

calendar of events, 

please visit 

www.citrusbocc.com 

Week of March 7 

 3/7-Free Gardening    

Workshop @ 2:00 pm   

Extension Services Bldg. 

3/10ï Veterans Advisory 

Board Meeting @ 3:30 

Citrus County Resource 

Center 

Week of March 21 

3/22-Public Workshop @ 9:00 

am Citrus County Courthouse 

3/22ï BOCC meeting @1:00 

pm Citrus County Courthouse 

3/23ï Tourist Development 

Council meeting @ 9:00 am 

Lecanto Government Bldg 

Room 166 

3/25ï GOVERNMENT    

BUILDINGS CLOSED 

 

Week of March 28 

CITRUS COUNTY FAIR 

Monday, March 28 through 

Friday, April 1 

Citrus County Fairgrounds 

 

 

Week of March 14 

 3/15-Affordable Housing 

Advisory Committee @  

5:00 pm Citrus County   

Resource Center 

3/17-Transportation Disad-

vantaged Coordinating 

Board @ 10:30 am Transit 

Building 

3/17ï Music at the Museum 

6:00 pm-9:00 pm Old  

Courthouse Museum 

 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/calendar.htm


Free Landscaping 

Classes  

Citrus County Utilities Florida-Friendly 

LandscapingÊ Program is offering two free 

gardening workshops in March.  ñTurf Ba-

sicsò is the topic for the March 8 workshop 

from 2:00-3:30 pm and  ñFertilize Appropri-

atelyò will be discussed at the workshop on 

March 22 from 2:-00-3:30 pm. Both classes 

will held at the Citrus County Extension 

building in Lecanto.  

Please call Steven Davis at 527-5708 to 

confirm your participation.  

 

Farm Estate Planning 

Workshop Offered  

Extension Services and UF/IFAS is offering 

a workshop ñPreparing for Later Life Farm-

ingò on April 6. Participants will learn how to 

discuss the future of the farm, assess future 

financial needs, personal and business lia-

bility, and how to develop an outline of a 

farm estate. Registration is $25 first person; 

$5 each additional person per farm and is 

due by March 18. Workshop will be held at 

the Extension Services Office in Lecanto 

from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. For reservations, 

please call 527-5700.  

Adoption Special 

Animal Services continues to offer free adoption of 
dogs and cats that have been at the Shelter for 
over 30 days. Please visit the Shelter, located at 
4030 S. Airport Road in Inver-
ness, to find your new pet to-
day! For more information, 
please call 746-8400 or visit 
www.citruscritters.com  

 

DID YOU KNOW... 
Aquatic Services maintains 25,000 surface acres of water, 

3,540 total acres of vegetation control, 6 major waterways, 

and 2 artificial reefs. This division responds to over 500    

citizen requests annually. 

Look Whatôs Coming... 
Frequent questions County staff receives in regards to new con-
struction or business is "What is coming?" 
"What is being built there?" Is it true...?" 
Citrus Link will provide monthly updates 
on the newly received permit requests 
and/or issued permits for large commer-
cial projects received by the Planning & 
Development Department. 

ROYAL DALTON HOUSE- permit application for  a 57,800 

sq. ft. assisted living facility (64 units-74 beds total) in the 

Deer Park subdivision on W. Oak Park Blvd. 

GULF TO LAKE BOAT SALES- permit application for a 

2,250 sq. ft. storage building along with a boat and trailer 

display area. The received site approval in 2014 and are not 

OUTPOST RANGE- permit application to for a private rifle range, private pistol range pavilion, and main rifle 

range with control room, as well as their shooting trap houses. The received site approval in 2013 and are now 

pursuing building construction. 

WENDYôS RESTAURANTï a variance has been requested for relief from the requirement to provide cross-

access to the adjacent County park on CR 486. The application will be considered by the Planning & Develop-

ment Commission on March 3. 

SANCTUARY MISSIONï a Planned Unit Development has been requested for a master plan on approximately 

3.26 acres to allow for a homeless shelter, family housing, a training facility and thrift store on 3888 S. Kings Av-

enue in Homosassa. The application is tentatively scheduled for discussion by the Planning & Development 

Commission on March 17. 

Citrus County Government will be 

closed on Friday, March 25 in       

observance of Good Friday. 



ñWhat a Dayò with Traffic Control 

By: Tobey Phillips 

 
Have you ever wondered who installs the street signs in our county? Who fixes the stop signs? 

Who adds the striping on the roads? Our Road Maintenance Division answers the call to many 

issues in our community, and they have a Traffic Control unit that handles these specific types of 

calls. 

Tracy Curtis has been a member of that unit for 15 years and is currently a Traffic Control Tech-

nician II. When asked why he has stayed that long, he answered, ñI liked the job and the group of 

people. So I stayed right here!ò Having retired as a small business owner, Tracy explained the 

benefits and pension provided to County employees is what attracted him to apply for a position. 

Tracy explained requests for traffic control issues are generated in two ways: service requests by 

a citizen or by an organization, such as the County, the Sheriffôs Office, or the School Board. 

State and/or federal regulations are strictly defined and staff use manuals provided by regulatory 

agencies to plan. Traffic technicians are also required to maintain specific certifications and su-

pervisors support County staff to ensure those certifications do not expire. Citrus County has its 

own sign shop, which allows for quick response to citizen requests. 

Tracy is given work orders at the beginning of the day and then creates a plan of action to ad-

dress each one. He strives to be efficient with gas as he makes his daily schedule, but also ad-

dress the issues that deal directly with public safety first. ñI am one of those silly people who take 

pride in their job,ò said Tracy with a smile. 

ñWe donôt build, fix, or patch roads. Once itôs built, then it becomes ours,ò Tracy stated.  

On this morning, Tracy installed a ñNo Trespassingò sign in a residential neighborhood to guide 

against all-terrain vehicles driving through a drainage retention area, re-positioned two street 

signs, installed two ñAdopt a Highwayò signs, and all before lunch. Tracy shared his tricks of the 

trade that he has learned along the way to be more efficient with this time, but making sure he 

addresses all tasks included on the work order. I learned it is much more than digging a hole in 

the ground and putting in a sign post.    

When asked what the best part of this job is, Tracy thought a moment and then answered, ñI 

come in, get to work, do my job. I work with my supervisor, but I do not have someone looking 

over my shoulder. We are grown-ups. The job is a little technical, so it makes me feel like I have 

some worth in the County.ò 

I had to laugh at his answer to the worst part of his job when he quickly explained, ñRock. When I 

am digging a hole, and there is rock on top and it takes me an hour and a half to get a hole in the 

ground. Well, there is humidityéI donôt like that much anymore.ò  

So as you drive through the community, take notice of the hundreds of street signs, stop signs, 

and warning signs on our roads or the miles of striping that is placed on major roadways. Give a 

shout out to Tracy Curtis and be glad he goes the extra mile fulfilling every work order to ensure 

Citrus County citizens are safe.  

For more information on Road       

Maintenance, please visit http://

www.citrusbocc.com/pubworks/road/

road_maintenance.htm 



News & Notes 

Lane Closures Anticipated on Halls River Road 
Citrus County Utilities will be completing utility work in preparation of the replacement 
of the Halls River Road Bridge. This will require lane closures on Halls River Road to 
allow staff to access the utility lines. Work is anticipated to begin in late March, pend-
ing weather conditions, and should be completed in approximately three weeks. The 
actual replacement of the Halls River Road Bridge is scheduled to begin in June 
2016. We ask everyone to use caution in this area. For questions, please contact Wa-
ter Resources Department at 527-7646. 

Public Workshop Scheduled for March 22 

The Board of County Commissioners approved a public workshop to be held on Tues-

day, March 22 starting at 9:00 am regarding the land application of bio-solids and 

sludge. The workshop will be held in Room 100 at the Citrus County Courthouse, lo-

cated at 110 N. Apopka Avenue in Inverness. The public is encouraged to attend, and 

public comment will be taken. The workshop will be able to be viewed live through the 

Clerkôs website at http://citruscountyfl.iqm2.com/Citizens/default.aspx. For questions 

on this workshop, please call Tobey Phillips, Public Information Officer, at 527-5484. 

TDC Meeting Rescheduled 

The Citrus County Tourist Development Council will be meeting on Wednesday, 

March 23 starting at 9 am at the Lecanto Government Building in Room 166. The pub-

lic is welcome to attend. To view the agenda for this meeting, please visit http://

www.citrusbocc.com/commissioners/advboards/tdc/tdc.htm or for questions, please 

contact the Visitors & Convention Bureau at 352-628-9305. 

 

Park Highlight 
Eden Park 

614 Park Lake Terrace 
Inverness, FL 34450 (7.5acres) 

 
 

 Amenities: 

Barbeque Grill 

Picnic Tables    

Lights   

Boat Ramp    

 

Along the Dotted Line 
Residential Resurfacing Project 2015-2 started on January 4 and is ex-
pected to be completed by May, with 27 miles of road being paved.  

Project pictured below is a 

 resurfacing project in District 1 on 

 West Poinsettia Terrace at Wisteria Lane 
 

Parking 

Fishing Pier 

Playground 

For more information on road resurfacing projects,  

please call the Engineering Division at 527-5446.   

http://citruscountyfl.iqm2.com/Citizens/default.aspx
http://www.citrusbocc.com/commissioners/advboards/tdc/tdc.htm
http://www.citrusbocc.com/commissioners/advboards/tdc/tdc.htm

